
 
 
 

 
 

Bingo Property Pty Ltd 
ABN 37 617 664 212 

 

 

1 August 2018 

 

Industry Assessments Team 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment  
GPO Box 39 
Sydney  NSW  2001 
 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Landowner consent for s4.55(1A) Development Modification to SSD5300 for 50 Wyllie Rd, Kembla 

Grange (Lot 10, DP 878167) 

I would like to confirm that Bingo Property Pty Ltd is the owner of the site, 50 Wyllie Rd, Kembla 

Grange (Property) that is currently occupied by Kembla Grange Recycling Pty Ltd. The Property has a 

development consent as a State Significant Development under SSD5300 and SSD5300 Mod 1 as a 

Resource Recovery Facility for building materials and commercial waste materials. The Property is 

also licensed by the NSW Environment Protection Authority (EPL 20601).  

We are seeking to apply for a modification to the development consent under SSD5300 (MOD 

Application). 

This letter confirms that Bingo Property Pty Ltd, as the owner of the property, is supportive of the 

MOD Application. 

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Your sincerely, 

 

Ronald Chio 
Company Secretary  
Phone:  0439 801 298 
Email: ron.chio@bingoindustries.com.au  
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